## Dear Friends,

Thank you for your Season's Greetings and generous gift received December 26<sup>th</sup>. Trusting you all had a wonderful Christmas and wishing you all the best in 2020.

I love the Christmas Advent season as our choir prepared for "Joy! A Gospel Christmas Celebration" composed and arranged by Joel Raney which was held Dec. 15<sup>th</sup> (picture #1). I am sitting and daughter Deb is standing behind me. We also sang Dec. 21<sup>st</sup> for the Longest Night service and again Christmas Eve at the 9:00 pm service following a turkey dinner with daughter Maria and family.

Christmas day I had brunch with Maria and family. (picture #2) and then Deb drove me to grandson, Aaron and Laura's home for another turkey dinner. I got to hold two-month old Violet (picture #3) which is our seventh great grandchild as there were three born this year.

[ A .... )

I had a special birthday party for my 85<sup>th</sup> August 16,17 & 18 at a Collingwood resort with all twenty-eight of our Ontario family present in a tenbedroom cottage. Grandson, Alex from Taiwan was also with us he was studying at the University of Waterloo.

I see my Taiwan family weekly on Skype – David, Chia-Chi, Nicholas and Alex who is now there waiting to do his military training.

Hong Kong in prayer and pray for a good outcome of the Jan. 11<sup>th</sup> election in Taiwan.

May God bless you and keep you all in His care.

Sincerely, Flora M. Geddes (Betty)







#3

#1

42